

KILMELFORD AND KILNINVER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Committee meeting held on Tuesday 10th January 2012 in Kilmelford and Kilninver Village Hall

Committee members present: T. Mitchell (Chair), F. Gillanders (Treasurer), D. Scaife (Secretary), M. Anderson, E. Coyle, L. Files, Olga Salmond
Colin Gibson (Caretaker)

1) APOLOGIES

C. Roberts

2) MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes were approved as a true record.

3) MATTERS ARISING

- a) TM has contacted Colin Clark to ask whether the bowling mats stored under the stage are still required.
- b) OS reported on the Christmas Fayre. It went very well, making a profit of £1238.71. Toys to the value of £30.00 were left over and will be held by OS and used next year. Santa's Grotto, run by LF, was a particular attraction. TM thanked OS on behalf of the committee for her organisation of the Fayre.
- c) The Hogmanay Party was well attended and raised £538. DS advised that it may be necessary in future to control numbers by not allowing entry after a certain time, say 10.15pm.

4) CARETAKER'S REPORT

- a) CG reported that he has arranged for an electrician to come and fit a new transformer for the panel heaters.
- b) The security light at the front entrance is not working. It may require a new bulb.
- c) One of the lights in the main hall also needs replacement.
- d) CG advised that the water leak that occurred in December from the ceiling outside the kitchen door was due to the ingress of rain water under the eaves of the roof during the recent storms. It has dried up now.

5) TREASURER'S REPORT

- a) The bank balance in the main account stands at £1,393.53 with £141.50 cash in hand.
- b) The 100 Club balance stands at £549.64

6) FUND RAISING

- a) It may be possible to book the Taynuilt Swing Band for the Jubilee on June 5th.
- b) CG is to ask Colin Clark if he wishes to start up a bowling club again.
- c) The fee for the use of the Hall as a Poling Station is to be increased to £100 including heating cards.
- d) The Hall and equipment hire charges are to be reviewed at the next meeting. TM advised that a large deposit should be requested if the new chairs and tables are taken out on hire.
- e) The treasurer clarified that Coffee Mornings should be eligible for the £10 kitchen charge in addition to the usual hire fee.
- f) A Quiz & Curry Night is planned for Friday 23rd March. MA is to be in overall charge of the food, TM will do the quiz, OS the posters and DS is to apply for the bar licence. There will be a "roll for the bottle" competition. Entry will be £10.00 per head to include supper. Doors open 7.30pm.

7) AOB

- a) LF reported that there are now only 3 usable badminton racquets. Second-hand ones are to be looked for.
- b) One more set of fairy lights is required to replace damaged set that had to be disposed of. DS has a new set at home which can be used by the Hall when required.

9) DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 6th 2012 at 8.00pm